## International Federation of University Women.

President:

DOCENT ELLEN GLEDITSCH, D.Sc., 3b, Incognito Terrasse, Oslo.

1st Vice-President :

PROFESSOR WINIFRED CULLIS, D.Sc., 8, St. Martin's Place, London, W.C. 2.

2nd Vice-President:

Me Nelly Schreiber-Favre, Avocate, 18, Cours des Bastions, Geneva.

3rd Vice-President :

PROFESSOR Dr. JOHANNA WESTERDYK,
Javalaan 4, Baarn.

Treasurer:

- Mrs. Thomas Raeburn White, A.M., 700, West End Trust Building, Philadelphia.

Secretary:

Miss Theodora Bosanguet, B.Sc., Crosby Hall, Cheyne Walk, London, S.W. 3.

Cables: "Ifederuw, London."

Inland Telegrams: "Ifederuw, Fulroad, London."

Telephone: Kensington 0018.

June 14, 1929.

Dear Miss Pankhurst,

I sent Professor Peano's letter to "Time and Tide" and I understand that they will publish it next week. It was extremely easy to understand and "Interlingua" has my best wishes.

I feel sure that, as you say, a serious consideration of the question, by philologists and universities, is the only practical thing to be done - with any hope of good results. What about trying to get the Committee of Intellectual Co-operation to give a little attention to it? The difficulty is, of course, that the members of that Committee have all their own prejudices and schemes - almost anybody interested in promoting a language of international intercourse has already joined forces with some propagandist body, so that it is as hopeless as trying to get the churches to agree.

Yours very truly,

Thosan Branquit